MINUTES OF MEETING

AUCHENBLAE PARENT COUNCIL

26th January 2015 3.30 – 4.45pm

In attendance

	*Paula Harris (Chair)
	*Mr Forrester (Head)

	*Dini Dubber (Secretary)
	Miss Thomson

	*Lynne Leslie
	Miss Currie

	*Lorna Eusthaugh
	Mrs Stevenson

	*Julie Butler
	Miss Colhoun

	Tom Lawson
	Mrs Jamieson


*Indicates member of Parent Council

Apologies

	Amanda Watters
	

	Isabelle Riddoch
	

	*Karen Carmichael
	

	Gillian Milne
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


	
	
	Action

	1
2
	Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 26th January 2015 were approved without amendment.
Matters arising from the last minutes
Easy Fundraising.org.uk –  Paula suggested that we make more people aware of the parent council fundraising through this organisation to try and raise the number of people who have signed up to it.  She plans on pushing it at the summer fair parent council stall.  This scheme is bringing in some funds, but needs someone to take on looking after it and monitoring how well it is doing.  There were no volunteers at the time of the meeting.

First Aiders – Courses have now been arranged, to be held after the summer holidays.  Paula, Lynne and Ara to attend.


	

	3
	Headteacher’s Report
What we have been doing in school to meet the school’s aims

Life and ethos of school

Picnic day 

Comic Relief  

World Book Day

Learning

Solar eclipse 

Big School Bird Watch

Numicon/Outdoor learning

Achievement

Badminton Festival

Primary maths Challenge

Rotary Quiz

Euroquiz

500 words – Library

Outdoor learning

Glensaugh farm visit

Countryside Classroom on wheels

Partnerships

Ceilidh Makers

Fairtrade Café

Montrose Museum

CLD community profile Friendship Group –

School Improvement

Improved play area/mud kitchen

Parent Reading event

Mark Making – Nursery

Seemis reporting

Floor books

Using ICT

Responsibility

Smart target setting

Health

Den river survey with Ranger 

Cycle training

Term 4 so far

SSPCA

Outdoor learning CPD – Saturday 

Rest of term….

· P4 will be offered 5 weeks of Swimming

· Library Group running a Coffee Afternoon

· P7 will go to RGU for Chemistry workshop

· Parents evenings – 20th/ 21st May

· Travelling book visiting school

· Summer fair

· Health week – w/b 8th June

· Goblin Race 13th June

· P7 visitsto Mearns in June

· BBQ and P7 presentation 1st July

· Reports 

Clubs and wider achievement

Cooking club, walking club, hip hop 

New Staff

Intervention and Prevention Teacher – Emma Moir

Primary mental Health Worker – Joanne Aitken

Future spends:

· Markings for playground – to be costed

· Apple TV and Ipads

· Buses for OL

· Football goals 
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	Treasurer’s report

The Parent Council account had a balance of £2556.
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	Fundraising & Up and coming events
Kids & Kites - Hosted by the Parent Council on the 24th May 1-4pm.  A number of parents from the preschool group have volunteered to help to organise this event.   

Summer Fair 6th June 1-4pm 

Tickets have been organised and handed out through the children’s packs.  The parent council would like to thank the teachers for putting their names forward to help run stalls on the day.  Also thank you to Mr Forrester for allowing the Parent Council to run with new ideas.  Funds from the fair will go towards the purchase of Ipad’s and Apple TV’s. 
Dads BBQ 1st July 4:30-6:30 

We have a healthy number of dads willing to organise and run this event with Tom Lawson & Don Wood being head chiefs & Colin Morgan arranging the food.  A bouncy castle & money booth have also been organised and ticket prices stay at £3.00 per adult & £2.00 per child.
Goblin Cart Event
To be held on the 13th of June.  This year, due to the class’s high number of children, P7’s will be the only class involved in this event.
A.O.B

Swimming – Sue Barrie has now completed her hand over with Sally Stott, who has become the main organiser for the swimming group.  Thank you to Sue Barrie for the support and hard work over the past few years.

Netball - Fees are £2.00 per session, these sessions are held at Mearns.  We have purchased new netball bibs.
Football – Bibs have also been purchased for the football class and it is now back outside on the school pitch.  Fees remain at £2.00 per session.
Parent council have gifted lego sets to the groups at school.

The parent council agreed that we should gift a cheque for £1,500 to the school. This is to allow the head teacher to spend the money in areas of the school that he and the teachers feel would most benefit.  It was also agreed that the Parent Council main account should hold around £500.00 and the extra-curricular account £350.00 with any big fundraising events gifting the takings to the school. This works better as we would avoid paying VAT on asked for items.

Raffle tickets went on sale to raise funds to purchase new library books. The Parent Council have donated a hamper full of goodies. Tickets went on sale priced at £1.00 per ticket. The Parent Council have allocated £300.00 to match any monies raised.
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	Next Meeting

The next meeting was set for Wednesday 24th June at 7pm.
	All
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